

Emsworth Medical Practice Autumn Quack Newsletter 2023



Staff Update

It is with great sadness that we are saying goodbye to Dr Jackie Lytton who will be retiring in December after working for 20 years with the Practice. Dr Lytton will be missed enormously by her patients and colleagues alike. We all wish Dr Lytton a long and happy retirement. A personal message from Dr Lytton:

'I have been very fortunate to have found Emsworth, the surgery, the staff and the community we serve. We have faced many challenges over the years, the pandemic can't go without mention. We have, however, emerged with a new premises, now home to Emsworth Medical Practice, which has a bright future and we are in a good position to face the challenges which General Practice is currently facing. I will inevitably miss it.'

Dr Hannah Morgan became an additional GP Partner in preparation for Dr Lytton's retirement. In January Dr Lytton's patients will be shared amongst the current GPs and will be informed of their new GP in due course. Unfortunately, we will be unable to accommodate individual requests for certain GPs. We ask that you give your new GP a chance rather than asking to transfer to other doctors in the Practice which we may not be able to accommodate with the number of patients transferring. Many thanks.

Dr James Glazier has now come to the end of his GP training having passed all of his exams. We and many of the patients were sorry to see him leave. We wish him every success for the future.

Flu Vaccination and Covid Booster Programme

We are now well under way with the flu and Covid vaccinations. To date we have given 3,730 flu vaccinations and 4197 of our patients have had Covid boosters. Our amazing nursing staff have been out vaccinating those patients who are housebound and living in care homes in addition to holding weekly clinics at the Practice.

We still have vaccines and appointments available so if you are eligible and would like either or both vaccinations then please do contact us to book in.

Please support your General Practice by having the boosters at the surgery.

The eligibility criteria for both flu and covid vaccinations remains unchanged:

- all adults aged 65 years and over
- persons aged 6 months to 64 years in a clinical risk group,
- frontline health and social care workers
- persons aged 12 to 64 years who are household contacts of people with immunosuppression
- persons aged 16 to 64 years who are carers and staff working in care homes for older adults

Patient Online Access to Records

As your GP Practice, we have been asked by NHS England to provide you with access to your full medical record from 31 October 2023 via the NHS app and the NHS website if you have a suitable NHS login.

Emsworth Medical Practice currently has a responsibility to ensure that your health data remains secure and protects all of our patients from potential harm.

Your GP, or primary care medical record, contains consultation notes based on conversations between you, your GP and their team: This will include medicines prescribed to you and test results if requested by your GP; allergies, vaccines, along with your medical conditions and documents that may have been sent from local hospitals, clinics or other agencies, eg. the police.

Please note that this access is only to your **prospective** primary care record from 31/10/23 and this will allow you to see new entries made on your record or documents added to the record but will not allow you to see past information. Hospital records or results of investigations requested anywhere else are not available on the primary care record.

We are supportive of providing you with access to your record but we wish to do this safely and make you aware that this is happening so that you can opt out if you so wish.

There is likely to be sensitive and personal information within your medical record.

It is important that you understand the risks that may be involved in having such confidential data either on your smartphone with the NHS app installed or online if other people might have access to that information through your devices.

To protect some patient groups, we have made the decision to restrict access to records for those groups of people who may be vulnerable based on data held on the primary care record. We would like to reassure you that this is for your protection only to reduce the risk of abuse of that health record.

The Government has been clear that if a patient does not wish to have access, then we do not have to provide it. Emsworth Medical Practice wants to ensure that if you **DO NOT WANT** your record to be visible online it is important that you let us help you and we can restrict access to your record. It is important to let us know as soon as possible if you wish to opt-out of access to records by completing the form on our website www.emsworthsurgery.co.uk/accelerated-access-to-records. You can also read more about access to records here. You can change your mind and apply at any time to opt back in by completing the opt in form on the Practice website.

If you have identified that your access has been restricted and would like Emsworth Medical Practice to review this decision please complete the form available on our website.

Patient Participation Group (PPG) Health Talks

In June our GP Partner, Dr Hannah Morgan, who has an interest in heart disease, provided our patients with a health talk on cardiac rehabilitation. This was held at the Emsworth Slipper Sailing Club and covered various conditions such as blood pressure, angina, heart attack, cholesterol and cardiac rehabilitation. This was well received and a large number of people attended. This talk can be read on the Emsworth Medical Practice website under 'Surgery News'.

On the 24th October, the PPG organised a talk on Cardiopulmonary Resuscitation (CPR) by trainer Dave Ewen and his ambulance paramedic colleague, Dan Mahoney, from South Central Ambulance. It was amazing how many topics were covered and questions asked from a hall packed at the Slipper Sailing Club to standing room only. Many of the audience were able to come forward to practice CPR on the dummies and handle defibrillators. Those present were also given maps of where the defibrillators are sited in the Emsworth area Defibs.

My grateful thanks to the PPG committee for all their work and to Dave and Dan, what a team, both interacting with each other to make a great talk, thank you both most sincerely for giving up your evenings for us. **Jim Strudwick, Chair**.